UCOL Meeting Thursday 2 May 2019

[bookmark: _GoBack]7.30pm at Centre for Sustainability, seminar room, 563 Castle Street.

Chair: Juan                Notes: Jan

Apologies: Sara, Maria, James and Jessie, Anne&Geoff, Maurice

Present: Sander, Karen, Catherine, Sandy, Frances, Alex, Min, Denis, Rosemary, Miriam, Donald, Sue , Pauline, Anne, Gay, Marianne, Rainer, Tim, Juan, Roz and Mike, Susan, Jan

Minute: We ask Donald and Rosemary to represent us at the committee meeting of the Dunedin Amenities Society regarding the Memorial Arch and Heritage Fence.
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Round of appreciations: Rosemary and Maurice for help over Easter and today, Ann for depth of insulation that she saw today, Alex for our technical dealings, Donald and Rosemary for concise solution, Jan for Ann Zabaldo visit 

PCG report/updates (27 mins) 
Client request variation has now been discussed with accountant – still a bit more to talk about to sort out GST, but the process will be:
· need to meet with Tim to get new drawings issued (charge for time), 
· variation request to project manager who takes it to builders, 
· builders give quote, 
· goes back to project manager, then Maria and client. 
If client accepts cost proposal the money is paid into a separate account (for Nicola to manage it). Client pays complete cost incl GST at the time the variation is agreed.  For example, the “test case” one started at $3700 for actual cost but this grew to $4150+GST for the cost proposal.  
Even if client does not accept cost proposal, $150 fee from S&W will probably still stand.

There was some discussion and debate around stand down time for the foundation work. Three months delay could be what was caused.  This may require us to apply for an extension to our bank loan. We have not yet drawn down on the loan so we are not paying interest at the moment.

Need to check with Stefan how this will affect the ability of S&W to be awarded a bonus.  Is the 18mnth period adjusted to take account of foundation delays?

Health and Safety now responsibility of site management (only serious incidents being reported to project manager). 
 

Update on Lawyers  (11 mins)
Helen gave a list of different things that needed to happen and gave quote of between $30,000 and $40,000.  Simon Milne gave quote back today after doing work with surveyor. Simon quoted $37,000+GST with provisos.  So both quotes are between $30,000 and $40,000.  Trust accounts (both DCC deposit and the one for ongoing payments to S&W) are with McMillan and Co. Roz and Michael have dealt with Simon but were disappointed in his performance; hard to contact and charged high for a correction of an error.  As the quote was only today received from Simon Milne, the group researching lawyer options will review and bring a recommendation to the next meeting

Update on Arch and Fence (12 mins)
Report sent earlier by Donald outlining the progress to date. Advised that setting up a trust may not be best idea as it looks like property investor trying to get funds and would involve additional costs.  Paul Pope and Anne ? talked with Rosemary on the weekend and suggested that funding could be available from Dunedin Amenities Society.  We are invited to go to Committee Meeting next Tuesday and make application for funding under their auspices.  This would be ideal as they are established and very creditable organisation.   
It would be a good idea for us as individuals to join the Amenities Society ($5 as a signatory).  Rosemary to ask if they can set a fee for us to join as a High Street group.
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Repayment of Nancy’s Loan (10 mins)
$150,000 of Nancy Earth’s money is invested (without interested) in co-housing.  We are under no obligation to pay this back until the build is complete however this is causing hardship for Nancy.  The proposal is that Sandy and Frances will put in an extra $50,000 in the understanding that it would be used to pay Nancy back asap.
Directors are aware but have been waiting for cash flow forecast with view of paying back Nancy and Rachael – ideally this month in full. 

If someone new comes in, there will be costs involved, so we are thinking that the extra cost would be passed on to anyone buying in.  Therefore they will need to get a deposit of 20% + lawyer fee.  We need to be pushing to get D1 sold, because technically Rachel’s money is against this unit. We want to pay her back as soon as possible because the interest cost for us is high.
Thanks to Sandy, Frances, Alex and Anne for putting extra money in which will enable us to pay these people back.

Ann Zabaldo (3 mins)
In a video presentation Ann gifted “Old Bay” seasoning, encouraged us to “keep up the conversation” and invited us contact her at any time at Takoma Village CoHousing, Washington DC.  

Anne’s home Induction  (10 mins)
Report sent out for induction.  
· Anne got on well with Jeanette, who has some major decisions to make.  She identifies as a climate change refugee because Melbourne becoming unliveable in summer.  Very enthusiastic and enjoyed the workshop.  Will have a hip operation and will see Ann again late in the year.    
· Paul and Lisa (Alex’s friend) want Alva Street unit.   Paul will get joined in the general list (asking about body corp rules).  He runs a workshop from home so needs enough room – ie needing a 4 brm house or hire extra workshop space. Paul would need to join waiting list and wouldn’t be first in line for Alva street unit.
 
Further induction day required for John Dalgarno who was unable to come.  Ken Pullar and Sue Kim also may be interested.  Karen ? also interested in D1 but timing is not right for her; thinking about joining the waiting list.

Need to think about how to get on waiting list – need to be made clear that $5000 needs to be paid to get on the waiting list for a one bedroom or a two/three bedroom. 

Mid-level flooring update (<1 min)
Still needs to be chased.

Next Newsletter (1 min)
Last one was before we started the build  - Jan to do

Body Corp Rules: (34 mins when process card used at 9.22pm)  
We are about 2/3 way through.  Min keen to keep a record of the discussions that we do so it isn’t lost.  Min to take the “Happily Ever After in CoHousing” book and read it before next meeting.  Anne emailed out report of current progress on Body Corp rules (16 pages + schedules). 
An unfinished discussion ensured.  Key points:
· Min suggesting that no urgency – maybe wait for March or so.  Separate meetings for body corp is a good idea – maybe to start in Spring. 
· Others said that the urgency is there because people ask about Body Corp rules.  New people coming in don’t feel same connection to the group when discussion is about building.  
· Community building needs extra time – liberation from technical aspects to share stories about what we want is needed. 
· Discussion about weekly meetings -  a definite split between those who were keen to go back to weekly meetings and those that were very reluctant to go back to weekly meetings.
· Suggestion that we could get together for meals.  There could be social Body Corp meetings in place of the working bees that helped so much to bond us as a community. 
· Min asked to think about it and put proposal to us at next meeting.  Would a Saturday morning followed by a pot luck be the better way to do it? 
· Subtext was that some people were feeling disconnected from the building phase.  Others felt we need to prepare for the social aspects of community living.
Process card shown because of the time:
Leave discussion at this stage

Next meeting: Thursday 9 May:  Gay and Frances

Ann to look into buying another copy of the “Happily Ever After in Cohousing” book. 

Shared internet connection – Should Alex start discussions about having a separate shared network put in at the same time?  Variation to install chorus anyway, so we need to pay extra to get fibre connections – Alex proposing getting price for both rather than just the individual connections. Alex’s proposal of $6000 for gel-filled capable – Gb speed.   
Site meeting on Friday after the next meeting so we need to make a decision at the next meeting.

Meeting closed 9.45pm

Next meeting on 9 May.
